

Honkamp Krueger & Co., Rc.

Certified Public Accountants

& Business Consultants

June 9, 1997

Mr. Rex Havens RR 1 Box 108 Carlock, IL 61725

Dear Rex:

I am writing to let you know how much we, as well as our guests, enjoyed your performance. You did an excellent job of entertaining everyone, including my husband! You pointed out a few things about married life that he hasn't forgotten - though I wish he would! Just kidding. I, too, thoroughly enjoyed your humor.

I have recommended you to several people. One of them, Interstate Power Company, is very interested in you for their Christmas Party. They will probably be in touch with you.

We plan to have another Client Appreciation Party in 1999. I realize that you prefer not to do a back-to-back performance. As I mentioned at the party, I would like to call you before our next party for you to recommend a comedian. In the event that you would move, could you please let me know of your new phone number and address?

Thank you for a job very well done!

Sincerely,

HONKAMP KRUEGER & CO., P.C.

Maureen A. Crahan

Marketing Director